LEGAL NOTICE
TOWN OF FRIENDSHIP
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING ON PROPOSED LOCAL LAW

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a public hearing will be held before the Town
Board of the Town of Friendship, at the Friendship Community Room, located at 7 Depot Street,
Friendship, New York, at 6:45 P.M. on September 15th, 2021 concerning Introductory Local
Law Number 1 of 2021, entitled “A Local Law adopted pursuant to Cannabis Law §131 opting
out of licensing and establishing retail cannabis dispensaries and/or on-site cannabis
consumption establishments within the Town of Friendship.” The purpose of the proposed local
law is to exercise the authorization contained in the Cannabis Law permitting the Town of
Friendship to opt-out of licensing and/or establishing retail cannabis dispensaries and/or on-site
cannabis consumption establishments within the Town of Friendship. A copy of the proposed
local law is available for inspection at the office of the Town Clerk. If the Town Board
approves the proposed local law, such approval will be subject to a permissive referendum
requirement. ‘

At such time and place all persons interested in the subject matter of the proposed local
law will be heard concerning the same.

Dated: Friendship, New York
August 19, 2021

Patricia Schunr
S Patricia Schurr, Town Clerk
E Town of Friendship
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